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Issue 38   Weekly Information Bulletin           Date: Friday 11 July 2025 

Catholic Life Annual Theme: Pilgrims of Hope on the Path of Peace  

Termly Theme: ‘To hear and respond to what God calls them to be’ 

Termly Catholic Social Teaching: Peace 

Termly SJW Values:  Compassionate and Loving 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Saint John Wall Catholic School 

A Catholic School For All 

Mission Statement 

‘To educate each and every unique child in our care to hear  

and respond to what God calls them to be’ 

 

This week in Weekly Worship…  

“We focused on Praise. As we come to the end of the year, we 

come together in praise to share all of our achievements. During 

Weekly Worship, we focused on awards including attendance 

and positives. We also focused on our school values. We can 

be curious and active by being on time to lessons, presenting 

ourselves well in lessons and always being engaged.” 

By Devarnte Dawethi-Wilson 9CAL. 

 

 

This week in Afternoon Prayer… 

“We prayed for Global Forgiveness Day. We prayed to God that 

he would forgive us and that we can forgive others. We can 

be loving and compassionate by forgiving others even if we 

find it hard. We also prayed for Witness Week. We prayed that 

we are active during this week whether on trips or with visitors 

in school. During our prayer on Catholic Social Teaching, we 

thought about how we can show examples 

of peace, dignity and how we can care for creation.” 

By Isa Khan 9CAL 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

• IFS Business & Computing Trip – London (40 Year 9 Pupils) 

Monday 14 July to Tuesday 15 July 2025 – 7.45am to 4.30pm 
 

• Year 7 Trip to Conkers 

Monday 14 July 2025 – 9.00am to 3.30pm 
 

• Aladdin the Musical – Performed by SJW Pupils 

Tuesday 15 July 2025 & Wednesday 16 July 2025 

6pm to 7.30pm (Tickets £2 each via MCAS) 
 

• Year 7 Trip to Sandwell Valley 

Wednesday 16 July 2025 – 8.30am to 3.00pm 
 

• Year 9 Trip to Weston-super-Mare 

Wednesday 16 July 2025 – 8.30am to 4.30pm 
 

• Year 10 Trip to University College Birmingham 

Wednesday 16 July 2025 – 8.30am to 1.00pm 
 

• Year 10 trip to Hamstead Hall Academy 

Wednesday 16 July 2025 – 8.30am to 3.10pm 
 

• Year 8 Trip to Dudley Zoo 

Thursday 17 July 2025 – 9am to 3.30pm 
 

• Year 9 Trip to National Justice Museum (45 Pupils) 

Thursday 17 July 2025 – 8.30am to 4.00pm 
 

• School closes for Summer Holidays 

Friday 18 July 2025 at 12.45pm 
 

 

Dates to Note 
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A Positive Start to Year 11 – 

Locker Allocations and a Warm 

Welcome Back 

Next week, we are delighted to celebrate Jubilee Week with 

a vibrant programme of exciting activities and trips for all 

year groups. 

Please refer to the following page for detailed information on 

the events scheduled for each year group throughout this 

special final week of term. 

 

Visit to St Mary's Coffee Club 

 

Yesterday was our last visit for this year and we have been busy 

with question cards. Alex has been working with Theresa for a 

few weeks asking familiar questions to help jog her memory. 

Today she remembered his name which everyone was very 

pleased about. Pupils also had the opportunity to play darts 

before we left and made great improvements in their technique 

over a short period of time so very well done to them! 

By Mrs Clayton 

 

Sunflowers 

At the end of September 2024, I shook a few dried out sunflower 

heads into the greenhouse as a little experiment to see if 

anything would grow with little care or attention and this is the 

result! Pretty lovely don't you think? Perhaps you could try to 

grow some at home next year. 

By Mrs Clayton 

N 

 

Jubilee Week 

As our Year 10 pupils prepare to step into Year 11, it was a joy 

to see them receive their own lockers this week — each one 

containing a printed positive quote to inspire and motivate 

them as they begin this final stage of their school journey. From 

messages of self-belief to reminders about resilience and hard 

work, these small touches are there to help our pupils start the 

year feeling encouraged and supported. 

It was also lovely to be able to offer a special reward to those 

pupils who have consistently met expectations throughout the 

year. Our prefects and other high-achieving pupils were given 

the privilege of choosing their own locker location — a small 

gesture to say thank you for their efforts and to recognise the 

positive example they’ve set for others. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

I’d like to take this opportunity to thank Mr Hussain for his work 

as Head of Year over the past year. His commitment to the year 

group has been appreciated. As I return to the role of Head of 

Year, having supported this group during their Year 9 journey 

and in the background during Year 10, I’m really looking 

forward to working directly with this year group again as they 

take on the challenges and opportunities of Year 11. 

I’m incredibly proud of how far they’ve come, and I’m excited 

to see all that they will achieve in the year ahead! 

By Miss Reynolds 
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Brilliant Club Graduation Event 

On Thursday, Mr Sangar and I had the pleasure of 

accompanying 12 Year 8 pupils on a trip to Warwick University 

to celebrate their achievements in 'The Brilliant Club'.  

Over the past few months, pupils took part in university-style 

seminars led by a PhD tutor, exploring the thought-provoking 

course “Philosophy of Science - Why Are We Here?” They 

engaged with complex ideas, developed their critical thinking, 

and produced a 1,500-word final assignment demonstrating 

everything they had learned. 

The course concluded with a graduation ceremony at the 

university. Our pupils were awarded certificates, applauded 

for their efforts, and taken on a tour of the Warwick campus, 

where they began to reflect on their aspirations for future 

study. During the ceremony, Abel Keneni stood out as ‘Spoke 

Scholar', confidently sharing his experiences of the 

programme to other brilliant pupils. 

A huge congratulations to all our pupils, not only for becoming 

brilliant scholars, but for representing our school with such 

maturity, enthusiasm, and pride. 

By Miss Lastun 

 

TITAN Partnership Award 

We are very proud to announce that our very own Teacher 

of History, Mr McIntosh, has won the TITAN Partnership 

Award for Secondary Teacher of the Year.  

The TITAN Partnership Award is a respected accolade that 

celebrates outstanding teachers who make a real 

difference in their school communities across 

Birmingham. This prestigious award recognises the hard 

work, dedication and commitment Mr McIntosh has 

shown to his pupils. His passion for history and his ability 

to bring lessons to life have inspired pupils, helping them 

achieve academic success and develop a love for learning. 

Long may he continue to be the greatest 

Handsworthorian! 

By Mr Rathbone 

 

Thank You, Tarun (Think for the 

Future Mentor)! 

After two fantastic years at Saint John Wall, we say a fond 
farewell to Tarun. He has been an incredible support to 
both staff and pupils, making a real difference in so many 
lives. Though we’re sad to see him go, we’re excited for his 
new role working with SEND pupils in a pastoral team — 
they’re very lucky to have him! Thank you, Tarun, and all 
the very best for the future. 

By Miss Reynolds 
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Come Meet "Forte" -  

St John Wall’s Bull on Parade!  

 
We are thrilled to announce that Saint John Wall Catholic School is proudly taking part in Birmingham’s Bulls in the City trail, a 

spectacular celebration of creativity, community, and culture! 

Our beautifully crafted bull, Fortes In Fide – Latin for Strong in Faith – will be on display from Wednesday 16 July to Sunday 14 

September at the Library of Birmingham, Amphitheatre, Centenary Square (B1 2ND). 

Affectionately known as “Forte”, our bull is a powerful symbol of spiritual strength, unity, and resilience. One side of the sculpture 

shows a path of people walking with Jesus – a heartfelt representation of our school’s mission as Pilgrims of Hope, inspired by 

Pope Francis’ call for Jubilee 2025. It’s a reflection of our Catholic identity and the shared journey we walk together – grounded in 

faith, guided by hope, and uplifted by love. 

From 14 July, you can download the Bulls in the City app to follow the trail, find all the bulls across Birmingham, and unlock exciting 

content as you go! 

Make sure to stop by Centenary Square and see Forte up close – take a selfie, reflect on the message, and join us in celebrating 

this amazing city-wide event! 

#bullsinthecity #pilgrimsofhope #SJWspirit  

By Mrs Towie 
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Monday 14 July 2025  

 Year 7 Year 8 Year 9 Year 10 

Trip/Activity Conkers Jubilee Pledge Day Jubilee Pledge Day Jubilee Pledge Day 

Date and Time Leaving at 9am (be in 
school for 8.30am) 

Returning at 3.30pm 

8.55am to 3.10pm  8.55am to 3.10pm 8.55am to 3.10pm 

What do you need? 

 

• Own appropriate 

clothes and 

trainers  

• Bottle of water 

• Suncream/hat if 

hot weather 

• Coat if cold 

• Lunch (FSM will 

be provided) 

• Pupils NOT on 

Free School Meals 

will need to bring 

their own lunch. 

• Medical items if 

required (e.g. 

inhaler, EpiPens) 

 

 
Full school uniform 

 

 
Full school uniform 

 

 
Full school uniform 

 

 

Tuesday 15 July 2025  

 Year 7 Year 8 Year 9 Year 10 
 

Trip/Activity Fete Day Fete Day Fete Day Fete Day 
 

Date and Time 8.50am to 2.30pm 8.50am to 2.30pm 8.50am to 2.30pm 8.50am to 2.30pm 
 

What do you 

need? 

 

Full School 

Uniform  

Small amount 

of spending 

money 

 

Full School 

Uniform  

Small amount 

of spending 

money 

 

Full School 

Uniform  

Small amount 

of spending 

money 

 

Full School 

Uniform  

Small amount 

of spending 

money 

 

 

Jubilee Week Information 

 

 



 
  

 
Oxhill Road 

Handsworth 

Birmingham 

B21 8HH 

0121 554 1825 enquiry@sjw.bham.sch.uk 

www.sjw.bham.sch.uk 

  

Wednesday 16 July 2025 

 Year 7 Year 8 Year 9 Year 10 
 

Trip/Activity Sandwell Valley Values Day Weston-super-
Mare 

University College 
Birmingham and 
Hamstead Hall 

Academy – Post 16 
Visits 

Date and Time 8.50am to 3pm 8.50am to 3.10pm Leaving at 8.30am 
(be in school for 

8am)  
Returning at 4.30pm 

UCB 
8.30am to 1.00pm  

 
Hamstead Hall 

Academy 
8.30am to 3.10pm 

 

What do you need? 

 

• Own 

appropriate 

clothes and 

trainers  

• Bottle of water 

• Suncream/hat if 

hot weather 

• Coat if cold 

• Lunch (FSM will 

be provided) 

• Medical items if 

required (e.g. 

inhaler, EpiPens) 

• Pupils NOT on 

Free School 

Meals will need 

to bring their 

own lunch. 

 

Full School 

Uniform  

 

• Own 

appropriate 

clothes and 

trainers  

• Bottle of water 

• Suncream/hat if 

hot weather 

• Coat if cold 

• Lunch (FSM will 

be provided) 

Pupils NOT on 

Free School 

Meals will need 

to bring their 

own lunch. 

• Full school 

uniform 

• Packed lunch 

(FSM provided if 

required) 

• Pupils NOT on 

Free School 

Meals will need 

to bring their 

own lunch. 
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Thursday 17 July 2025 

 Year 7 Year 8 Year 9 Year 10 

Trip/Activity Values Day Dudley Zoo Values Day 
 

National Justice 
Museum Trip  

(45 Pupils) 

Careers Day 

Date and Time 8.50am to 3.10pm Leaving at 9am 
(be in school for 

8.30am)  
Returning at 

3.30pm 

8.50am to 3.10pm 
 

Trip: 8.30am to 
4.00pm 

8.50am to 3.10pm 

What do you 

need? 

 

Full School 

Uniform  

 

• Own 

appropriate 

clothes and 

trainers  

• Bottle of 

water 

• Suncream/hat 

if hot weather 

• Coat if cold 

• Lunch (FSM 

will be 

provided) 

Pupils NOT on 

Free School 

Meals will 

need to bring 

their own 

lunch. 

• Medical items if 

required (e.g. 

inhaler, 

EpiPens) 

School 
 

• Full School 
Uniform  
 

Trip 

• Full School 
Uniform  

• Lunch (FSM 

will be 

provided) 

• Pupils NOT 

on Free 

School Meals 

will need to 

bring their 

own lunch. 

• Medical items 

if required (e.g. 

inhaler, 

EpiPens) 

 
 

Full School 

Uniform  

 

 

Friday 18 July 2025 
All year groups 

End of term services 

School will start at 8.50am and end at 12.45pm 
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